
SB 340 is a pathetic response to retail theft in which prosecutors have 
refused to prosecute retail theft.  When District Attorneys came under 
political pressure for allowing massive retail theft we get this bill.  It 
does nothing.  It makes a crime of repeat offender theft but District 
Attorneys do not prosecute the first theft so the public gets 
nothing.  Police and Sheriffs are told not to arrest retail thieves as 
public prosecutors will not take thieves to court.  Now to combat public 
outrage that hurts the reelection of elected officials we get this bill 
referencing “repeat property offenders.”  Since thieves are not being 
charged by elected District Attorneys the first time, then, what repeat 
offenders exist for a judge to sentence?  Enforce existing laws.  Then SB 
340 extends the theft statute of limitations and allows charge bundling 
to make it look like prosecutors were powerless in the past.  They were 
not.  RICO and other ORSs allowed prosecution but DAs have not 
prosecuted.  The closure and departure of corporate stores is 100% the 
fault of failing District Attorneys.  This bill is purely political.  Where is 
the Attorney General?  
 
 


